## University of Mississippi eGrove

Correspondence

James W. Silver Collection

2-27-1953

## Carlos P. Romulo to Mr. Silver, 27 February 1953

Carlos P. (Carlos Pena) Romulo (1899-1985)

Follow this and additional works at: https://egrove.olemiss.edu/jws\_corr

## Recommended Citation

Romulo (1899-1985), Carlos P. (Carlos Pena), "Carlos P. Romulo to Mr. Silver, 27 February 1953" (1953). *Correspondence*. 45. https://egrove.olemiss.edu/jws\_corr/45

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the James W. Silver Collection at eGrove. It has been accepted for inclusion in Correspondence by an authorized administrator of eGrove. For more information, please contact egrove@olemiss.edu.

February 27, 1953

Dear Mr. Silver:

This is to thank you for your letter of February 20. I will be happy to appear in your forum, but unfortunately I cannot set a definite date now in view of the current General Assembly session which may last through March and April. In May I may have to go to Manila.

I strongly believe that forums such as yours are a great help in crystallizing American public opinion on worthy causes such as the United Nations. I congratulate you for undertaking such a difficult task as organizing forum programs.

Should the General Assembly session adjourn early in April, you may communicate with me again and if I can do it I will exert every effort to be with you.

With best wishes for your continued success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Mr. James W. Silver Faculty Adviser to Forum Committee

> University of Mississippi University, Mississippi